Notice of Public Hearing
City of Carlyle
Zoning Board Action

Notice is hereby given that the Carlyle Zoning Board of Appeals and the Planning Commission
will hold a Public Hearing at the Carlyle Public Library on Thursday, November 30, 2017. The
meeting of the Zoning Board shall begin at 7 p.m. and is scheduled to meet for the purpose of
hearing the following requests as submitted for consideration:

Request for Planning Hearing: Petitioner First National Bank is requesting the Planning
Commission’s approval of a final plat creating a minor subdivision as yet to be named.
This property is located within the City of Carlyle and the property is zoned B-2 Highway
Business.

Legal description of the properties is as follows: Parcel id 08-08-18-113-004, Part of
the West Half of Section 18, Township 2 North, Range 2 West of the Third Principal
Meridian, more particularly described as follows: Beginning at a point 550 feet North of
the Northwest corner of Block 7 in Schlafly's Addition to the City of Carlyle; thence North
along the East line of the right-of-way of State Route 127 (also known as the Greenville-
Carlyle Road), 386 feet; thence East, 250 feet; thence South, 386 feet; and thence
West, 250 feet to the place of beginning, all in Clinton County, lllinois. And Tract "F" and
the North 386 feet of Tract "E" in Warren-Krebs Subdivision in the City of Carlyle,

This ground is immediately south of First National Bank on the east side of Hwy 127.

All persons interested in providing both written and/or oral testimony in support of or in
opposition to this proposal are invited to attend the hearing scheduled as noted above.
Further information relative to the proposal can be obtained by contacting the Zoning
Administrator at 618-594-2468 during regular business hours or by emailing
admin@carlylelake.com.

Submitted by JoAnn Hollenkamp Zoning Administrator
this 8th day of November, 2017
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